




























 

February 7, 2017 

Early Learning Center 

104 East 19th Street 

New York, NY 10003 

Statement in Support of CUNY Childcare 

My name is Melanie Hague and I serve as Administrator and Lead Teacher at the Baruch College Early 

Learning Center.  I have been employed at the Center for over 24 years, and I believe I am in a unique 

position to advocate for childcare particularly for student-parents throughout CUNY. Over the years, 

hundreds of student-parents and their children have passed through our doors. A large majority of them, 

particularly at Baruch College, are new immigrants to this country; they come from different countries 

with children speaking more than 15 different languages. Not only has our Early Learning Center 

welcomed and supported these student-parents and their families, but we have helped them develop, 

graduate, and become part of the American urban community.  

In our small microcosm in New York City (NYC), student-parents have pursued higher education, often 

in a second language, and have had the benefit of their children learning a second language by age 5 and 

entering kindergarten, not only with the knowledge they need to succeed, but often their parents, at the 

same time, graduating college and entering the work force, continuing to pursue a graduate degree, or 

more extensive higher education. We believe we play a pivotal role in helping our students succeed and 

realize their American dream. After being in existence for over 24 years, our childcare center continues to 

be a highly valuable and much needed student service.   

While our students study, take on internships opportunities, and/or worked part-time, they never have to 

worry whether their children are in good hands, or have any doubt who is kindly and carefully guiding 

their offspring while their pursue the rigors of the College’s curriculum. The children of our student-

parents are working in partnership with dedicated and well-trained professional staff members, in a 

nationally accredited Center, who understand student needs and provide best practice, top-notched 

childcare in an early childhood educational setting conducive to student learning and development.  

Our CUNY childcare centers are the best nurseries and pre-schools one can find in NYC.  Our Centers 

make life fuller and easier for student-families, whether they are from NYC, the five boroughs, or 

elsewhere in the world. These Centers are to be acknowledged and commended for allowing student-

parents, who would otherwise not be able to pursue higher education, to do so with the promise that their 

children will be afforded the same opportunity to become part of the American middle-class. We hope 

that CUNY’s childcare centers will continue to flourish with appropriate support so that they can continue 

to help student-parents remain stress-free, pursue their educational endeavors, and reach their fullest 

potential. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely 

 

Melanie Hague 

Administrator/Lead Teacher 








